

Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group

Our ref: SF/sb/FOI145-16/17:Taylor2

Your ref:

Date: 12 October 2016

Lockton House Clarendon Road Cambridge CB2 8FH

Tel: 01223 725400 Direct: 01223 725581

Fax: 01223 725401 Email: Sharon.fox3@nhs.net

Web: www.cambridgeshireandpeterboroughccg.nhs.uk

Email: Richard Taylor

request-359096-b2de22a3@whatdotheyknow.cor

Dear Mr Taylor

Freedom of Information Act Request: Ref FOI 145-16/17

I am writing further to your request made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 dated 15 September 2016. NHS Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group's response is set out below:

Would you please release the record of the decision(s) to appoint consultants McKinsey taken in August/September 2016.

I expect there may be a formal record of decision(s); if there isn't then I am seeking the relevant elements of report(s) and minutes relating to the decision(s).

If the arrangements are not finalised as of the date of this request I am seeking the applicable material which is available.

Response

The decision to appoint McKinsey's was reported to the CCG Governing Body in public on 13 September 2016 as part of the Chief Officer's report. This information is available on our public website. To assist I have provided the relevant link.

http://www.cambridgeshireandpeterboroughccg.nhs.uk/downloads/CCG/GB%20Meetings/2016-17/20160913/Agenda%20Item%2001.9%20-%20Chief%20Officers%20Report%20Sep%202016.pdf

The CCGs Procurement Register also includes details of this procurement. This Register is published on the CCGs website.

Link attached.

http://www.cambridgeshireandpeterboroughccg.nhs.uk/downloads/CCG/GB%20Meetings/2016-17/20161004/Agenda%20Item%2004.2d%20-%20Procurement%20Register.pdf

If you are dissatisfied with how your request has been handled or would like to formally appeal against our response please address your concerns, in writing, to the Freedom of Information Team at NHS Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group at Lockton House, Clarendon Road, Cambridge CB2 8FH: Telephone: 01733 758500,

email: CAPCCG.freedomofinformation1@nhs.net

If, after we have addressed your concerns, you remain dissatisfied with how the CCG has responded, you are entitled to appeal to the Information Commissioner's Office at Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Further details can be found at www.ico.gov.uk.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can be of any further assistance.

Yours sincerely

S'havon Fox.

Sharon Fox

CCG Secretary and Deputy Director of Corporate Affairs